## Long Stratton High School

Manor Road, Long Stratton, Norwich NR15 2XR T: 01508 530418 E: office@lshs.org.uk F: 01508 531708

www.lshs.org.uk

## Headteacher

Dr Roger Harris BSc (Hons), MA, PhD, NPOH E: head@lshs.org.uk



Achievement For All

28th February 2019

Dear Parent/ Carer,

This is a gentle reminder of the school PE policy that every student who arrives for PE is expected to have the correct PE kit. If a student is not taking part in PE then they are expected to have a note from home or the doctors detailing why they cannot take part and even if they are not taking part they are expected to still bring a full PE kit and get changed.

Students not taking part are still expected to play a role within the lesson whether that be as a coach, an umpire or carry out assessment work and therefore need to be dressed accordingly. We find being dressed in the same way as the rest of the class helps with students commitment to learning and their sense of belonging within the class. We also find with the ever changing weather that it is not appropriate for them to be outside as they often are for PE lessons in their school uniform.

We appreciate that in some cases such as with broken arms students cannot physically get changed but otherwise the expectation is that they will. We want students to be able to access PE within the school as fully as possible and wearing the appropriate kit is a key part of this.

We look forward to your co-operation.

Kind regards,

Miss Wood Head of PE